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This burn site has not been put in the public's awareness enough. There were no public comments at
the beginning of this. The public never knew about this.
On the concerns, there are 10 houses and 11 wells in this area, one well being for a commercial,
food-grade business in the summer. That business sits around 150' higher than the dirt burner
property, right next door, on the back right-hand corner of the property. Rep. Ben Carpenters' house
is a mile away from the burn site.
We do not have water contamination problems outside of the red-zone in Nikiski. No problems by
the burn site. The red zone is behind the high school, to the inlet, and by Wic Road to the inlet; and
up to Merrill McGahan's airstrip.
Nobody in the DEC has been out to Nikiski to look at this site yet. They are going off aerial photos,
of which we do not know how old they are. By the aerial photos they are looking at, north, south,
east, & west are all marked in the wrong direction.
I asked these people about the "other sites". In the plans for the "other sites", do they have 10
houses/families living around them? Have they considered the quality of life & human health; all
the interactions of people in our community, around this site? Are they willing to put an umbrella
insurance policy to protect everybody in this area? At least 500' around the perimeter boundary?
What about the people who are walking or driving by? What IS the insurance policy that STT has
for this operation? Is the DEC, the Kenai Peninsula Borough, and the state of Alaska going to be on
this policy also? Their actions are uncalled for. They are turning a blind eye to the concerns the
people have. What will the reprocussion be if there is a catastrophic failure? DEC should NOT
come up with a waiver for this company , with all the air quality comments, the petitions, the radio
announcements, and the borough assembly meetings. I think we would have had a lot more
comments if the original first public announcement would hace been put out a lot more, rather than
just a news paper, of which not everybody reads! It really should have been mailed to everybody in
this area.
The testing will be very very small for the amount of material being tested. The tests are too far and
few in between also. There should be testing of the material at least every month. Not at the
beginning and end of the whole process. What if there is a problem a month or two out? How would
you know of the problem or the scope of it? It could keep getting worse. The engineered
containment - how will it actually prevent secondary contamination from water? Is a charcoal filter
actually going to work as well as you think? Who is going to oversee the charcoal filtering system?
Also, there really should be monitoring wells on every corner of the property.
To Rep. Ben Carpenter: How did you actually know that this was a "done deal" by the 16th of July?
Also, this needs to be monitored a lot better - it's gonna be too late if there is illicit activity, or a
breach of any kind, at this burn site. Air and water quality could be ruined by the time the problem
was seen or figured out.
Where they are putting this facility for dirt burning is already jeopardized by removing 35' of soil
and clay, which could have buffered any contaminants.
As for the advantage this facility provides the comminity: HOW? You are NOT looking at the
homes and residents! There is a more suited place to do this!




